CITY OF IQALUIT CITY COUNCIL MEETING #09 April 22nd, 2014 at 6:00 PM COUNCIL CHAMBERS

PRESENT FROM COUNCIL

Mayor John Graham
Deputy Mayor Mary Wilman
Councillor Kenneth Bell
Councillor Romeyn Stevenson
Councillor Noah Papatsie
Councillor Terry Dobbin
Councillor Joanasie Akumalik
Councillor Stephen Mansell
Councillor Simon Nattaq

ABSENT

PRESENT FROM ADMINISTRATION

John Hussey, Chief Administrative Officer Tracy Cooke, City Clerk Amy Elgersma, Director, Recreation Jeanie Eeseemailee, Senior Interpreter/Translator

PRAYER

Councillor Nattaq opened the meeting with a prayer at 6:00pm.

SWEARING IN

None

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Motion #14-97

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik Seconded by: Councillor Mansell

That the agenda be adopted as amended:

Add:

(1) In Camera Item - Verbal Update on Engineering RFP

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Stevenson, Wilman, Mansell Against - Bell

Carried

1. MINUTES

a) Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #10 – November 18, 2013

Motion #14-98

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman

That Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #10 dated November 18, 2013 be approved.

For – Papatsie, Akumalik, Dobbin, Stevenson, Wilman, Bell Abstained – Mansell, Nattaq Carried

Councillors Mansell and Nattaq abstained to the motion as they were not present.

b) Public Hearing Meeting Minutes - January 14, 2014

Motion #14-99

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman

That Public Hearing Meeting Minutes dated January 14, 2014 be approved.

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Stevenson, Bell Abstained – Nattaq, Wilman, Mansell Carried

Councillors Mansell, Nattaq and Wilman abstained to the motion as they were not present.

c) City Council Meeting Minutes #01 – January 14, 2014

Councillor Dobbin stated that his statement in the minutes indicate that he will be attending the 2014 Northern Lights Tradeshow along with Councillor Morrissey, Mayor Graham and John Hussey, Chief Administrative Officer, and believed that the city should approach Government of Canada officials to seek funding assistance for important infrastructure projects. His statement was actually that they would be travelling to Ottawa and that they could possibly meet with Leona Aglukkaq, Member of Parliament for Nunavut, and not the Government of Nunavut as stated in the minutes. He stated that he also indicated that it would

be a good opportunity to approach them for possible funding for the Canada Building Fund as elections will be taking place in 2015 and depending on the election results the funding opportunity may be lost. The minutes should be changed to reflect that they wanted to meet with the Government of Canada and not the Government of Nunavut.

Motion #14-100

Moved by: Deputy Mayor Wilman Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That City Council Meeting Minutes dated January 14, 2014 be approved.

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Stevenson, Bell Abstained – Nattaq, Wilman, Mansell Carried

Councillors Nattaq, Wilman and Mansell abstained to the motion as they were not present.

2. <u>DECLARATION OF INTEREST</u>

None

3. **DELEGATIONS**

a) <u>Jamesee Moulton</u>
 Community Clean-Up Committee

Mr. Jamesee Moulton thanked Council for giving him the opportunity to present an updated plan for the community clean up to take place in June 2014. He stated that a document has been prepared which explains what the Community Clean-Up Committee would like to achieve through the Community Clean-Up Corporate Challenge and is very similar to what was presented to Council on April 8th, 2014.

The Community Clean-Up Committee is hoping to have City Council challenge companies within Iqaluit to clean up their work sites, be it corporate or construction and all types of work sites. They also included judging criteria in the document prepared and the awards being proposed are Cleanest Company Award, Cleanest Construction Site Award and Dirtiest Company Award, which would be based on the number of points, scored in the two previous categories. There was also discussion as to who would judge the challenge and the committee suggested that Councillors, volunteers from the community randomly selected, or a group of elders be the judges for the challenge. The elders have not yet been approached on this matter but discussion with city staff has taken place in order to do so if Council decided that elders should be judging the challenge.

Deputy Mayor Wilman thanked Mr. Moulton for his presentation and expressed her support for the initiative and the objectives. She stated that she did not agree with the Dirtiest Company Award and would rather have this challenge be positive and award companies that are responsible and keep their areas clean. The overview of the challenge is positive in ways that it wants to encourage companies to clean up their work sites and keep them clean. She asked if they had also considered creating a beautification community.

Mr. Moulton noted that they have not discussed creating a beautification committee to date but that the beautification would be by improving existing sites through the proposed challenge during the community clean-up.

Councillor Nattaq believed that this committee and the proposed initiative were not proposed by anyone other than a group of individuals in Iqaluit; there was no direction from the Government of Nunavut or the City of Iqaluit. There was no input provided by anyone for this initiative and that this was directed towards companies in Iqaluit; this should be directed to everyone in Iqaluit and not only companies. He believed that the elders should be involved in this challenge as they also judge the Christmas Lighting contest and they like to be involved in the community events. There should also be a recycling program and perhaps a challenge relating to recycling to prevent the waste out on the land; there is too much littering in Iqaluit and often, wild life eats garbage bags or other plastic items that are found on the land. He stated that he has taken pictures and videos of caribous eating waste out on the land and this is very dangerous to wild life. He suggested that everyone work together on this initiative and expand its objective.

Mr. Moulton stated that he would love to see the picture and videos of the caribou eating waste on the land as this would be a good promotion item to encourage the community to keep the community cleaner, but this would be separate from the current challenge being proposed by the Community Clean-Up. He agreed with Councillor Nattaq that he, as a Government of Nunavut employee, cannot challenge the companies of Iqaluit without appearing to be playing favorites with Iqaluit; this is why the committee is suggesting that Council be involved in the challenge and without Council's support, this challenge will not move forward. The committee includes himself, Nunavut Tourism, the city's Economic Development Officer and the Government Canada; the Economic Development Officer was away from the office recently and will not be returning until late May so the committee has not had many discussions with her on the development of the proposed challenge. He noted that this is in early stages and several details need to be completed prior to moving forward with the initiative.

He believed that the Community Clean-Up Committee did not have the capacity to conduct the challenge for all residents of Iqaluit at this time but that this could be done later. Arctic Co-op currently has a recycling program in Iqaluit that the

Government of Nunavut recently became involved with; he was unsure as to how the committee could proceed with including recycling in the proposed challenge at this time but the idea could be explored further.

Councillor Mansell expressed his support for the judging criteria included in the proposal. He agreed with Deputy Mayor Wilman that the Dirtiest Company Award may not be a good idea based on comments in Nunatsiaq News from his last presentation to Council and that it would not be very motivating. He suggested that perhaps those who scored the lowest in terms of cleanest site could be provided with the assessment of their site so that they understand why they scored lowest. He believed that the best motivator for the challenge would be to have Councillors as judges and if the challenge receives full support from the City it would be seriously considered.

Mr. Moulton explained that the reason why they included the Dirtiest Company Award is due to the number of working sites that are unsightly and may possibly increase the public's concern. Some may decide to not participate in the challenge and chose not to clean-up their sites and will be recognized as unsuccessful in cleaning their site.

Councillor Mansell believed that this challenge should be fun and increase pride in those who chose to participate and clean their sites. If there is very little support for the Dirtiest Company Award the city will then need to discuss the matter further and enforce their by-law for unsightly land and find other ways to address the matter.

Councillor Dobbin expressed his support for the challenge and believed that shaming the companies in Iqaluit who have unsightly sites may be the best way to address the issue. He stated that Iqaluit is a dirty city, as a capital city, the city should be taking more pride in making Iqaluit cleaner; spring in Iqaluit is very ugly and is not pleasant. Nunavut Tourism had a strategy to invite organizations to Iqaluit for conferences but the city is very dirty and it's shameful.

Councillor Papatsie expressed his support for the initiative and agreed with Councillor Dobbin that Iqaluit is a very dirty city. He believed that an elder along with a student, a city staff and a member of the public should be selected to act as judges for the challenge.

Councillor Dobbin noted that the city also needs to start cleaning their own properties as the city has many unsightly sites; the garage located on Federal Road has many old vehicles with parts taken out of them and left on the property. He believed that the city was at fault as any company in Iqaluit with unsightly sites.

Councillor Bell expressed his support for the initiative and stated that he also supports the Dirtiest Company Award but also understands the concerns of

Council with it being negative. He agreed with Councillors Dobbin and Papatsie that the city needed to also address their unsightly sites and suggested that the city also be part of the challenge. He believed that Councillors should be judging the challenge as it may be taken more seriously by companies.

Councillor Akumalik asked if the Inuit organizations could also be contacted and involved in the initiative.

Mr. Moulton confirmed that the Inuit organizations will be contacted and invited to participate as well.

Councillor Stevenson asked if the nomination process would be anonymous and if the nominees would be publicized.

Mr. Moulton advised that the nomination process would be anonymous and would not reveal the name of the individuals who nominated the property but that the nominees would be publicized. The companies who are nominated would also be informed of the judging criteria and given an opportunity to nominate other companies.

Councillor Stevenson asked if companies would be able to remove themselves from the competition.

Mr. Moulton advised that this has not yet been determined and is open for suggestions.

Councillor Stevenson suggested that it be considered that if a company decided to remove themselves from the challenge it would be publicized and known to the public that they simply chose not to participate. He believed that the city could be nominated if one believed they should as they should not be treated differently.

Councillor Mansell explained that he was a little hesitant with the nomination process as it could become negative very quickly. He asked if it had been considered to have it as a publicized event with the option to be added to the challenge as opposed to including all companies from the start.

Mr. Moulton explained that this was discussed but the committee felt that since this was a new event and that the challenge would most likely not be successful if companies were given the option. The committee identified this challenge due to the fact that there are many companies who do not clean-up their sites unless requested to do so.

Councillor Mansell expressed his concern with the nomination process and believed that it may have a reverse effect and not as intended to be. A company receiving a nomination as being a dirty work site could be very worrisome for them and may scare them as opposed to them voluntarily participating in the

challenge. This would be a more positive approach and would perhaps result in better participation.

Councilor Nattaq believed that home owners should also be included in the challenge as many work at home and have unsightly sites.

Councillor Stevenson stated that he thought the nomination process would be voluntarily and only those who are interested would participate as opposed to including all companies from the start. He agreed with either suggestion, made by the committee and Councillor Mansell, but believed that the invitation to participate in the challenge may be more successful and a positive approach. For those who chose not to participate and have unsightly properties, the city can enforce the Unsightly Land By-law No. 714 and address the matter as such.

Mr. Moulton thanked Council for their suggestions and stated that he awaits direction as to how to proceed with the initiative.

4. AWARDS AND RECOGNITIONS

None

5. STATEMENTS

Councillor Bell thanked the Toonik Tyme organizers and volunteers for their hard work and dedication; the 2014 Toonik Tyme Festival was very successful and enjoyable. He especially thanked Sean Nowdluk, a young man involved in the Kimmirut race, which found an injured racer and abandoned the race to assist him; he should be recognized for his good gesture.

He noted that Council received an email last week indicating that the pool reports requested by Council had been sent to Mayor Graham and the city's legal counsel; Section 47.2(a) of the *Cities, Towns and Villages Act* states that that mandatory duties of the Administration Officer is subject to the Mayor and there are a number of items listed under that section. He stated that he would greatly appreciate it if Mayor Graham could direct the Chief Administrative Officer to complete Council's request, as per motion no. 13-320, and that Council be provided with a copy of the reports.

He stated that he is resigning as Chairperson of the Public Safety Committee, as Chairperson of the Taxi Advisory and Complaints Committee as well as the Taxi Review Board; the committees receive no support from city staff.

Councillor Akumalik thanked the Toonik Tyme Society for their hard work during the 2014 festival. The youngest competitor in the Kimmirut race assisted an injured racer and he should be recognized and thanked publically for his gesture. The recognition should also be forwarded to the Commissioner of Nunavut.

Councillor Stevenson noted that Annual Volunteer Award reception is on Thursday, April 24th at the Curling Rink starting at 6:30pm and encouraged those who can to attend the wonderful event.

He noted that Council has discussed several times the matter of including hotel taxes in Iqaluit to generate revenue; hotels in Iqaluit are very busy and this would be very beneficial to the city. He recently travelled to Ottawa and noticed that some hotels charge a room tax, which is used for tourism purposes, and suggested that this method be further explored by the city. These funds could be used for whatever Council chose to use them for.

Councillor Mansell agreed with Councillor Stevenson and stated that the room tax is very common across Canada and a good way to generate revenue.

He stated that the roads are again very bad due to the melting snow and suggested that Public Works keep up on the maintenance as much as possible.

He believed that City Council meetings need to be broadcast on the television or on the radio as it is very important for the public to be informed of what business the Council conducts without being required to attend physically. He suggested that this discussion be included in a future meeting and stated that he would be interested in meeting with staff and others to be included to assist with the matter as quickly as possible.

Councillor Bell stated that the Arctic Winter Games Complex was very busy during the Toonik Tyme festival and noticed that the front stairs remain broken and suggested that it be addressed as soon as possible as discussed during the 2014 budget deliberations. He stated that exit signs should also be in all three official languages and not in one language and suggested that this also be addressed as soon as possible.

He agreed with Councillor Mansell that Council should move forward on the issue of broadcasting meetings as well as addressing the issues with existing facilities.

Deputy Mayor Wilman stated that there is often a lack of interpreting services during public meetings held by the city and this is very frustrating for unilingual residents who attend. Public Service Announcements as well as other announcements released by the city are also often not provided in three languages and this is not acceptable. Inuktitut is not spoken enough during events and it needs to increase.

Councillor Papatsie thanked all the Toonik Tyme volunteers and residents who attended; the event was very successful and everyone had fun. He agreed with Councillors Mansell, Bell and Wilman's comments and suggestions and hoped that these matters would be discussed very soon.

Councilor Dobbin stated that everyone was very excited when the first pile was installed for the new aquatic centre. He believed that many residents were also very nervous that the city has not received any financial assistance from the federal or territorial government for the project and asked if Council could receive regular updates on expenditures relating to the project so that residents are informed.

6. <u>DEFERRED BUSINESS AND TABLED ITEMS</u>

None

7. BYLAWS

a) First Reading of By-law (s)

None

b) Second Reading of By-law (s)

None

- c) Third and Final Reading of By-law (s)
 - i) <u>Frosty Lot Purchase By-law No. 768</u> Amy Elgersma, Director, Recreation

Administration noted that the purpose of the by-law is to acquire the leasehold interest of Lot 6, Block 71, Plan 3799 together with all improvements for a purchase price not to exceed the appraised price of one million seven hundred and forty thousand (\$1,740,000.00) dollars.

Motion #14-101

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik

Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman

That Third and Final Reading of Frosty Lot Purchase By-law No. 768 be approved.

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Stevenson, Wilman, Mansell Against - Bell Carried

8. OLD BUSINESS

None

9. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

- a) Matters Arising from Delegations
 - i) Community Clean-Up Committee

Mayor Graham suggested that the matter be deferred to the Economic Development Committee meeting scheduled for April 23rd and that a representative of the Community Clean-Up Committee be in attendance as well; this would provide the opportunity for further discussion on the matter.

Councillor Akumalik agreed with Mayor Graham and requested that a recommendation from the Economic Development Committee be presented to Council.

Motion #14-102

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That the Community Clean-Up Corporate Challenge matter be deferred to the Economic Development Committee for further review and revisions.

Unanimously Carried

b) 2014 FCM Participants

Motion #14-103

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Councillor Mansell

That Councillors Stevenson, Akumalik and Papatsie attend the 2014 FCM Annual Conference in Niagara Falls and that Deputy Mayor Wilman attend same in place of Mayor Graham.

Unanimously Carried

c) Committee Vacancies

Motion #14-104

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson That Councillor Stephen Mansell be appointed as Chairperson of the Finance Committee of the Whole.

Unanimously Carried

Motion #14-105

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That Councillor Joanasie Akumalik be appointed as Vice Chairperson of the Recreation Committee.

Unanimously Carried

Motion #14-106

Moved by: Councillor Dobbin

Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That Councillor Stephen Mansell be appointed as Chairperson of the Public Safety Committee.

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Stevenson, Wilman, Bell Abstained - Mansell Carried

Motion #14-107

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That Deputy Mayor Wilman be appointed as a member of the Public Safety Committee.

Unanimously Carried

Motion #14-108

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That Deputy Mayor Wilman be appointed Chairperson of the Economic Development Committee.

Unanimously Carried

Motion #14-109

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That Councillor Stephen Mansell be appointed as Vice Chairperson of the Economic Development Committee.

Unanimously Carried

Motion #14-110

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That Councillor Noah Papatsie be appointed Chairperson of the Taxi Review Board.

Unanimously Carried

d) <u>Verbal Update – NHC Meetings</u> Mayor Graham

Mayor Graham noted that Mrs. Armstrong expressed her concern with a number of issues relating to her neighborhood in late 2013, relating to housing units belonging to the Nunavut Housing Corporation. He stated that he and the Chief Administrative officer met with representatives from the Nunavut Housing Corporation shortly after Mrs. Armstrong appeared as a delegate before Council to discuss these issues and were advised that plans were in place to demolish some of the burned out units and fix the others. He believed that Baffin Building Systems was contracted to conduct this work and that most, if not all units, had been addressed.

He stated that further concerns expressed by residents of Iqaluit with certain properties such as broken windows, broken doors, garbage being stock piled for an extended period of time, et cetera. The Nunavut Housing Corporation was also advised of these concerns; some have been addressed and the remaining issues continue to be addressed.

Mrs. Armstrong sent a list with additional issues to be addressed just before Christmas which included the suggestion that the city establish a relationship with the Iqaluit Housing Association to identify ways to develop social housing units throughout the community and not just in one area of town. She believed that the city needed to enforce their by-laws to address unsightly land and that the city advise the housing organizations that units needing repairs be addressed immediately, and not left unattended for an extended period of time. She also

believed that the city should create a policy or adopt a by-law addressing broken garbage boxes for both home owners and organizations.

Mayor Graham noted that these issues were further discussed at a Planning and Development Committee of the Whole meeting and that the Iqaluit Housing Authority was contacted and provided the list of issues to be addressed and asked to appear before Council to discuss the matter; a response from the Iqaluit Housing Authority has yet to be received.

e) <u>Discussion Item – Apex Road Fix</u> Councillor Bell

Councillor Bell noted that Apex Road is in very poor condition and needs repair. This road needs to be addressed as soon as possible whether it be repaved or not.

Mayor Graham believed that certain sections of the road are horrible and that perhaps removing the pavement and leaving it as a gravel road would be a better solution.

Councillor Stevenson agreed with Councillor Bell that the road needed to be addressed as soon as possible.

Mayor Graham suggested that perhaps the fixing of the road be included in the capital planning process. Perhaps the City could address the issue when the paving for the new airport project begins so that the city saves on costs.

Councillor Stevenson suggested that the matter be discussed with Public Works to see if they have a suggestion as to how the matter can be addressed.

Councillor Bell requested that detailed information be presented to Council during the Engineering and Public Works Committee of the Whole meeting so that Council can make a decision and move forward on the repairs to the road.

f) <u>Discussion Item – Apex Small Boat Launch</u> Councillor Bell

Councillor Bell stated that there are many boaters and fishermen in Iqaluit but there is no boat launch to assist residents with the launching of their boats into the water and believed that this should be discussed.

Deputy Mayor Wilman asked for clarification if the city has the authority to make decisions in relation to the shoreline and if they would have the ability to develop a boat launch.

Councillor Stevenson did not believe that the city had the authority with anything on the shoreline and that the Government of Nunavut contracts the maintenance and repairs of the causeway each year. These are, although, municipal services that Iqaluit residents depend on and if the city wanted to take control of these services, the Government of Nunavut would mostly likely not object to that. The city created a reserve fund a number of years ago to address marine infrastructure and should meet with the Hunters and Trappers Organization and Qikiqtani Inuit Association to see where it would be best developed or what the city can do to assist; The city should also have discussions with the Government of Nunavut to ensure that this is appropriate but should invite the Hunters and Trappers Association to discuss the matter.

Deputy Mayor Wilman believed that the city had invited government officials on a number of occasions to discuss this matter; the city may not be a position to address this matter themselves as the area does not belong to the city.

Councillor Bell believed that the city has failed to address outstanding concerns and the city needs to move forward and not ignore issues when faced with a challenge. These are important issues that residents are requesting and they need to be addressed. He stated that the city may meet with government officials and other organizations to raise the issue and be advised that the city does not have the authority and nothing can be done, but at least the city will have tried to address the matter.

Councillor Mansell stated that if this area is Inuit owned land, then the Government of Nunavut would not be involved, the city would only need to meet with Qikiqtani Inuit Association and the Hunters and Trappers Organization.

Deputy Mayor Wilman asked when the city would expect to move forward with the matter.

Mayor Graham noted that he was unsure as to how quickly the city could move forward on the matter; invitations need to be extended to the Hunters and Trappers Organization and Qikiqtani Inuit Association for further discussions.

g) <u>Discussion Item – Causeway Resurface</u> Councillor Bell

Councillor Bell noted that this matter was briefly discussed in the previous agenda item.

10. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Councillor Bell resigned as Chairperson of the Finance Committee of the Whole.

- a) Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Report Councillor Bell, Chairperson
 - i) <u>RFD Development Permit #14-006 (PD14-12)</u> Councillor Bell, Chairperson

Motion #14-111

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That Development Permit application no. 14-006 for Lot 221, Plan 4189 to permit the proposed stacked row dwelling, subject to conditions listed in Attachment 1 and as shown on the plans that the accompany the application, be approved.

Unanimously Carried

ii) RFD – Development Permit #13-068 (PD14-13) Councillor Bell, Chairperson

Motion #14-112

Moved by: Councillor Bell

Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That Development Permit application no. 13-068 for Lot 40, Plan 3604 to permit the development of a residential cluster consisting of two (2) two-storey, four (4) unit row dwellings and one (1) two-storey, three (3) unit row dwelling, subject to the conditions listed in Attachment 1, and as shown on the plans that accompany the application, be approved.

For – Bell, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Stevenson, Wilman Against – Papatsie Abstained - Mansell

Carried

Councillor Mansell abstained to the motion as he was not an elected official when the matter was discussed.

CORRESPONDENCE 11.

Community Development Fund d)

Motion #14-113

Moved by: Councillor Akumalik Seconded by: Councillor Bell

That the Block Funding Agreement for the Community Development Fund in the amount of ten thousand (\$10,000.00) dollars be accepted.

Unanimously Carried

Application "Inuit Women and Environmental Change: Examining h) Experiences and Adaptation in Igaluit, Nunavut"

Motion #14-114

Moved by: Councillor Mansell Seconded by: Councillor Stevenson

That NRI application "Inuit Women and Environmental Change: Examining Experiences and Adaptation in Iqaluit, Nunavut", Anna Bunce, McGill University, be approved. **Unanimously Carried**

Motion #14-115

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman

That Council Meeting No. 09 be extended to 10:00pm. For – Stevenson, Wilman, Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Mansell Against - Bell DEFEATED

IN CAMERA SESSION 12.

- (1) In Camera items were to be discussed.
 - Legal Award of RFP

Motion #14-116

Moved by: Councillor Mansell Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik Council goes In Camera at 8:50pm.

For – Papatsie, Dobbin, Akumalik, Nattaq, Stevenson, Wilman, Mansell Against - Bell Carried

Motion #14-117

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman

Council returns to Regular Session at 8:55pm.

Unanimously Carried

13. ADJOURNMENT

Motion #14-118

Moved by: Councillor Stevenson Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik

Council adjourns at 9:00pm.

Unanimously Carried

John Graham Mayor

John Hussey

Chief Administrative Officer

Approved by City Council on the 14 day of October, 2014, AD.

		1
±		
		1
		-1
		-1
		-1
		- 1
		- 1
		- 1
		-1
		-1
		- 1
		- 1
		- 1
		- 1
		- 1
		- 13
		- 11
		ш
		1